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Committee members, thank you for allowing me to testify at this informational presentation 
concerning the Cannabis Compassionate Care Act. 
 
My name is Brian Leininger. I am a resident of Kansas. Over the course of my career, I spent 
fourteen years in Kansas fighting the war on drugs, first as an Assistant District Attorney in 
inner-city Kansas City, then as General Legal Counsel to the Kansas Highway Patrol, and then 
as a part-time City Prosecutor for a suburb of Kansas City.  My time spent prosecuting drug 
users and combing the highways for drug shipments, much of which I see as a major 
misallocation of resources, led me to be here representing Law Enforcement Against 
Prohibition, an organization of current and former members of the law enforcement in 
criminal justice communities nationwide who are speaking out about the failures of our 
existing national drug policies.  I am here today representing over 16,000 members and 
supporters of LEAP. 
 
As a former officer, I know that the voice of police is crucial in the dialogue about drug policy.  
But in the case of medical marijuana, physicians, caregivers, and patients are the ones who 
should be making decisions about medical care.  It is inappropriate for the police to substitute 
our judgment for that of physicians and those in need of the care of physicians.   
 
One area where law enforcement is qualified to speak regarding medical marijuana is in the 
area of public safety.  Seriously ill patients need to have access to adequate amounts of 
marijuana, pursuant to their doctor’s recommendation, so that they do not need to search for 
that medicine in the streets, risking their safety and benefiting illicit drug dealers.  Patients who 
cannot cultivate their own medicine need state-regulated, nonprofit facilities as a secure and 
safe place to access medicine.  Forcing patients to go into the streets to buy marijuana benefits 
the criminal element and threatens patient safety.   
 
When I worked as a prosecutor, I witnessed the inordinate amount of time police spend 
chasing down marijuana users and executing search warrants to recover a few grams of 
marijuana.  Protecting patients from arrest not only keeps the patients safe but keeps the public 
safe by freeing up officers’ time and resources, as well as prison space, for attention to violent 
crime. 
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We urge you to pass HB 2330, protecting seriously ill patients from the harsh penalties and 
prison time they would otherwise face just for accessing medicine recommended by their 
doctor. 


